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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on March 2, 2016. Mayor Bill Bennett called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Aime Wichtendahl and Dick Olson present on conference call. Absent: Dennis Norton. Staff present: City Engineer John Bender, Community Development Director Patrick Parsley, City Administrator Kim Downs, Finance Director Cindy Kudrna and Police Chief Dennis Marks. Guests: Randy Boyle, Tracy Bennett, Daniel Hoffmann, Jami and Kinch Donithan, Mike Lukan, Tom and Virginia Theis, Mike Adams and Kenny Jones, Jon Dusek and Calvin Crowder. Note: Not all guests in attendance signed in. 

Rampulla moved approval of the amended agenda moving Agenda Item #15 Motion approving a letter of support for GoDaddy.com, LLC in connection with the Economic Development Authority High Quality Jobs Program, after Item #4, seconded by Wichtendahl. Motion carried.

Rampulla moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills, Minutes of Meetings: Regular Meetings January 20, 2016 and February 3, 2016; Budget Work Session January 25, 2016; Receive and File Minutes of Boards/Commissions/Committees: Library Board January 12, 2016, Parks and Recreation February 9, 2016, Planning and Zoning January 25, 2016 and Water Board February 16, 2016; Approval of renewal - Class E Liquor License (LE) and Class B Wine Permit (Carryout Wine), Class C Beer Permit (Carryout Beer), and Sunday Sales for Quick Mart, 655 Robins Road, effective March 22, 2016 pending fire inspection, City Engineer’s Report and City Administrator’s Report, seconded by Wichtendahl. Motion carried. 

Report from Council Members / Mayor / City Administrator
Council Member Wichtendahl provided a recap of City staff and elected officials’ trip to Des Moines on March 1, to attend Legislative Day. Wichtendahl said the group was able to meet with Iowa Legislators Liz Mathis, Kraig Paulsen, Dan Zumbach and Tim Kapucian; the Tower Terrace Road Interchange was the main highlight of discussion and staff and elected officials stressed the importance of keeping the project moving. Wichtendahl said it is important to keep this project in front of the legislators and the Department of Transportation.
PUBLIC HEARING to consider adopting a Revenue Purpose Statement related to the use of revenues from proposed gas and electric franchise fees pursuant to Iowa Code §364.2(4)(f)

Mayor Bennett opened the public hearing to consider adopting a Revenue Purpose Statement related to the use of revenues from proposed gas and electric franchise fees pursuant to Iowa Code §364.2(4)(f) at 5:35 P.M. 

No written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public Hearing closed at 5:36 P.M. 

Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #16-029 adopting a Revenue Purpose Statement establishing the lawful purposes for which the City can expend the revenues generated from gas and electric franchise fees pursuant to Iowa Code §364.2(4)(f), seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Bruns, Rampulla, Olson, Wichtendahl. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-029 adopted.
PUBLIC HEARING - to consider adopting the FY 2016-2017 final proposed budget
Mayor Bennett opened the public hearing to consider adopting the FY 2016-2017 final proposed budget at 5:37 P.M. No written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public Hearing closed at 5:37 P.M. 

Wichtendahl presented RESOLUTION #16-030 adopting the FY 2016-2017 final proposed budget, seconded by Bruns. Roll call vote: AYES: Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Olson, Bruns. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-030 adopted.
PUBLIC HEARING – on the proposal to enter into a six (6) year Development Agreement with Longfellow Square L.C.
Mayor Bennett opened the public hearing to consider the proposal to enter into a six (6) year Development Agreement with Longfellow Square L.C. at 5:38 P.M. 

Jon Dusek of Longfellow Square spoke on behalf of the Development Agreement. Dusek said he is working on this project with his partner Ace Aossey; the pair is down to their last 15% of land out of approximately 130,000 square feet. Dusek explained the project consists of a nice class of office buildings similar to the Progressive building; the second building is a spec building approximately 8,700 square feet of Class A office building. Dusek stated he finds it is a lot easier to lease buildings when there is brick and mortar; it is hard to lease off paper.
No additional written or public comments were received at or prior to the public hearing. Public Hearing closed at 5:43 P.M. 

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-031 approving and authorizing execution of a six (6) year Development Agreement by and between the City of Hiawatha and Longfellow Square, L.C., seconded by Rampulla. Roll call vote: AYES: Wichtendahl, Olson, Bruns, Rampulla. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-031 adopted.
Setting dates of a consultation (March 9, 2016 @ 9:00 A.M.) and setting a public hearing date (April 6, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) on the proposed Amendment No. 11 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan in the City of Hiawatha, State of Iowa

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-032 setting dates of a consultation (March 9, 2016 @ 9:00 A.M.) and setting a public hearing date (April 6, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) on the proposed Amendment No. 11 to the Hiawatha Urban Renewal Plan in the City of Hiawatha, State of Iowa, seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Olson, Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Bruns. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-032 adopted.
Approving a letter of support for GoDaddy.com, LLC in connection with the Economic Development Authority High Quality Jobs Program

Calvin Crowder Senior Director of Global Real Estate for GoDaddy spoke on behalf of the request and asked for any questions from council.
Council Member Wichtendahl inquired about GoDaddy’s move of approximately 100 employees to Cedar Rapids. Wichtendahl referred to the letter that stated the move was temporary but added from what she is hearing from GoDaddy employees and the City of Cedar Rapids it sounds like this move is permanent. Crowder said the move is permanent and provides GoDaddy the ability to use the current Hiawatha facility to add more jobs to the building. The plan is to replace with the same number of jobs moved to Cedar Rapids. 
City Administrator Downs clarified the total is still approximately 740 employees. Crowder confirmed that is the range and GoDaddy is also adding a third shift.
Council Member Rampulla asked if the new addition was approximately $1.7 million. Crowder confirmed that is the case and continued stating when GoDaddy originally approached council GoDaddy talked about $6 million dollars worth of capital improvement to the building; after evaluating the space and adding a couple of special features GoDaddy raised the capital budget to $9 million. Crowder stated this is a significant investment by GoDaddy and looking at hard construction costs GoDaddy is closer to about $7.7 million.
Downs noted staff must amend the Tax Increment Finance (TIF) Agreement where it talks about the number of jobs GoDaddy has to maintain and issue a letter of support from City Council.

Wichtendahl moved approving a letter of support for GoDaddy.com, LLC in connection with the Economic Development Authority High Quality Jobs Program, seconded by Rampulla. Motion carried.
Setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider the proposed plans, specifications, form of contract, and estimate of cost on file and direct publication of the notice to bidders for the 2015-2017 Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvements Project

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-033 setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider the proposed plans, specifications, form of contract, and estimate of cost on file and direct publication of the notice to bidders in connection with the 2015-2017 Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvements Project, seconded by Rampulla. Roll call vote: AYES: Bruns, Olson, Wichtendahl, Rampulla. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-033 adopted.
Setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 110 Natural Gas Franchise §110.09 Franchise Fee by increasing the current franchise fee from 0% to 3%

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-034 setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 110 Natural Gas Franchise §110.09 Franchise Fee by increasing the current franchise fee from 0% to 3%, seconded by Rampulla. Roll call vote: AYES: Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Bruns, Olson. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-034 adopted.
Setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 111 Electric Franchise §111.07 Franchise Fee by increasing the current franchise fee from 0% to 3%

Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #16-035 setting a public hearing date (March 16, 2016 @ 5:30 P.M.) to consider amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 111 Electric Franchise §111.07 Franchise Fee by increasing the current franchise fee from 0% to 3%, seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Olson, Wichtendahl, Rampulla, Bruns. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-035 adopted.
Discussion/Possible Action regarding a request to place a directional sign in the Right-Of-Way at the intersection of Boyson Road and North Center Point Road as submitted by Kinch Donithan of Dairy Queen

Kinch Donithan of 223 Ashworth Court and owner of Dairy Queen spoke on behalf of the request for a directional sign in the right-of-way at the intersection of Boyson Road and North Center Point Road. Donithan said next Tuesday Dairy Queen is celebrating their 25th year in business and he has been trying to get a Dairy Queen logo and sign off the interstate. Donithan said the sign would be positive not only for Dairy Queen but other businesses as well because it gives people another reason to come into town. Donithan stated he did some research on the right-of-way and since the Dairy Queen is not located on Boyson Road, the requirement is a trailblazer sign, which is basically just a directional sign giving location since Dairy Queen is not recognizable from Boyson Road.  Donithan explained if you look at the 380 sign now there are three (3) restaurants on it. Donithan asked for council to consider allowing Dairy Queen to put a trailblazer sign in the right-of-way; the business has been in Hiawatha for a long time and intend to stay for a long time. Donithan added he believes the sign will draw more people to downtown Hiawatha.
Council Member Bruns stated his understanding of the material received in the packet is the current ordinance requires the business to be non-profit in order to place a directional sign in the right-of-way.

Community Development Director Parsley explained the policy currently in place gives City Council control of right-of-way signs. Bruns asked if council could implement a change to the policy or waiver it. Parsley said because this request is a unique situation, if there is a way council could make it specific enough, there is that possibility or another option is to allow staff do some research to see how much of a policy waiver would be needed before taking action.
Council Member Rampulla asked if Parsley is referring to the interstate signs or the trailblazer signs. Parsley said he is referring to the trailblazer signs that are located on Boyson Road. Rampulla inquired if the interstate would allow Diary Queen to add a sign. Donithan answered the state will not allow Diary Queen to add a sign because Hiawatha will not allow it; this is no cost to the City, Donithan will supply the logo and pay for the installation of the signs.
Council Member Bruns asked Donithan for a timeline. Donithan stated if the policy change takes some time to go through the proper channels that is fine. Bruns asked for Parsley’s timeline to do the research. Parsley said it all depends on the depth of the research and information received from the Department of Transportation in terms of size and color of sign. Parsley added the implications would be anyone else interested in putting a sign in the right-of-way would have that potential. Parsley said staff would need to determine the impact all along Boyson Road. Parsley said he could try to have a recommendation for the first council meeting in April.

Council Member Wichtendahl asked if Dairy Queen would need one (1) or two (2) directional signs to capture people travelling south on I-380 and getting off on the interchange. Donithan said the sign one (1) mile north would have the logo on it and he is proposing a single sign at the corner of Boyson Road. Wichtendahl additionally asked if another sign would be required as motorists exit the interstate and it is not clear which way to turn to alleviate motorists turning west. Donithan said the state will supply a sign for the onramp and Donithan would be responsible for that.

Bruns moved approval of directing staff to conduct further research on the policy for allowing signs in the City Right-of-Way to determine if modifications can be made to the policy or if a specific waiver is required, seconded by Rampulla. Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action regarding the properties located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road 

Joe Zoll of 3824 Weinig Road NE Cedar Rapids and former owner of the properties located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road addressed council regarding Papa’s and Pour Sports bars. Zoll read the main points of his proposal letter to council. Council received and reviewed Zoll’s proposal prior to the council meeting.

In his proposal, Zoll made the following requests to City Council:

1. Additional time to vacate the property, extend the date until May 1, 2016
2. Payment from the City to cover the costs of moving and relocating Zoll’s business in the amount of $150,000

Wichtendahl said council received a number of inquiries from the employees and patrons of Pour Sports at the last meeting asking for more time, but the understanding was a two (2) week deadline for the employees to look for other employment and at least make a minimal impact on their lives. Keeping the deadline open until May 1 would push back the construction projects and incur further costs to the City with the delay of construction. Wichtendahl continued to state it would therefore be appropriate to make the motion to close the bar with the March 15 deadline with some additional time up to March 31 for a final clean out. In terms of the overall settlement, Zoll’s letter indicates that Zoll does not have any immediate plans to re-establish the business. Wichtendahl asked if this information is correct. Zoll answered it is not correct the problem is he has not been able to deal with realtors because Zoll does not have a definite answer from the City agreeing to paying for the relocation. 
Zoll continued to read passages from his proposal to the City. Wichtendahl stated she is excited Zoll is looking for opportunities within Hiawatha to relocate the business but based on regulations in the City and Iowa Law, City Council can only reimburse for actual costs at this time; so the amount of $150,000.00 Zoll is requesting appears to be based on projected costs, and the City cannot reimburse for projected costs. Zoll said he understands. 
Wichtendahl said the numbers presented to council show the re-establishment costs would be approximately $60,000, $10,000 for Pour Sports, $10,000 for Papas and $10,000 for JMG Inc. (Zoll’s company), plus related storage costs for up to 12 months. Rampulla explained Zoll only receives this money for reimbursement costs and Zoll has to incur the charges first, not upfront; Zoll is asking for the money upfront. Zoll said he understands. 
Rampulla added Zoll is also asking for the money to end any type of any relocation fee. Zoll answered this is correct, the matter would be closed. Rampulla reiterated to Zoll the City is not going to reimburse unless there are actual relocation costs incurred. There have been other businesses like the coin shop and barbershop that had to follow certain procedures and those businesses were reimbursed according to the amount of money they actually spent on relocation. Rampulla said he does not understand why Zoll is asking for the money because there are no special circumstances. Zoll said his circumstances are he is under pressure with the short timeframe. Zoll said he could not negotiate without knowing how much the City will pay. Rampulla said this information is inconsequential because Zoll does not need to know that information until Zoll actually follows through; the City has no guarantee that Zoll will relocate and the City cannot pay the money upfront. Zoll said he has no argument with Rampulla’s comments but he needs a commitment from the City so Zoll can go to the realtor to say the plumbing will installed so Zoll can add a hood van to have a restaurant in another location. Zoll mentioned $60,000, will not be enough. Rampulla said $60,000 is just an estimate. 
Council member Olson stated the point is the fees cannot exceed $50,000 and Zoll can move over the next few years but has to show documented reimbursable expenses. Olson clarified the $50,000 equals $10,000 for each entity and estimating on the high side for storage costs at $20,000. Rampulla answered these costs are not associated with the relocation fees; this is something different.

Mike Adams, the City’s acquisition representative explained Zoll and Adams spoke on the 12th where Adams informed Zoll of his entitlement to $10,000 for each of the entities to re-establish Zoll’s business; this money needs to be spent in order to be received. Adams continued to state based on what Zoll has told Adams there are three (3) entities and each of those entities is entitled to $10,000 to re-establish the business. The code then requires the City to cover reasonable and necessary moving expenses for the items that are not real estate such as personal property. Adams said in the conversation on the 12th Zoll told Adams the tenants own the tables, chairs, everything hanging on the walls and everything else is part of the real estate. The real estate is what the City purchased and Adams’ understanding is the City would give Zoll the property items and Zoll is welcome to do whatever he wants with those items. 
Adams added the city is under no obligation to move those personal property items and no obligation to pay to plumb a new building or any of those other costs Zoll mentioned. The $50,000 applies if Adams receives documentation for the three (3) separate entities, Zoll can get $30,000 to re-establish those entities. Adams estimates there will be $15,000 - $20,000 to move everything and the cost to store the items for 12 months; $50,000 - $55,000 is the range of Mr. Zoll’s entitlement. Adams reiterated this is what the Code requires the City to do, and if Zoll wants to do anything different Adams cannot authorize that, City Council has to make that decision.
Council Member Olson asked Adams if it is a true statement that $50,000 is the maximum reimbursement. Adams answered it depends on the cost of moving the items and storage of the items. Adams said $30,000 is most likely the max on the re-establishment but it depends on the paperwork. Rampulla asked if these numbers are estimates. Adams confirmed that is correct. Adams said there are also costs for reasonable moving expenses for the personal property items that need to be moved such as inventory, chairs, tables, glassware, etc. That cost starts at packaging and unloading and if Zoll has a place to put the items; without the estimates it is hard to determine. Rampulla clarified if Zoll does not have a building to put the personal property items in then the City has to store the items for one (1) year. Adams confirmed this is correct. 
Council Member Bruns clarified with Adams plumbing cost, building modification costs these sort of things, the City does not pay for. Adams confirmed the City is not required to pay for these costs per the Code. Adams said there is a big difference with the tenants in some of the other buildings and the difference is the landowner was paid for those buildings and the improvements were installed by the tenants. The difference in this situation is the City has to pay for the items the tenants own and not the building owner. 

Olson clarified the city is not paying for improvements for the new location. Adams said Zoll can spend the $30,000 on whatever he wants with some limitations; Zoll can pay for advertising, plumbing, but there are a small handful of things Zoll cannot spend the money on such as hats with the bars name on it.

Zoll began asking Adams a number of questions on correspondence Zoll received from Adams. Council Member Rampulla stated it would be more appropriate for Zoll and Adams to meet outside of the council meeting to have these types of discussions because it does not have any effect on the decision at hand. Rampulla said it is time to move forward with a final ruling on this matter.
Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #16-036 issuing a final ruling on Mr. Zoll’s request for an extension of time until May 1, 2016 and request for payment of $150,000.00 by the City to Mr. Zoll to cover the costs for moving and relocating Mr. Zoll’s business (es) located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road in connection with the Emmons Street/North Center Point Road/Robins Road Intersection Improvement as follows:
Time Extension Request -
The request for an extension of time to vacate the premises until May 1, 2016 is DENIED. The City Council hereby grants Mr. Zoll until March 15, 2016 to allow Mr. Zoll to continue operating his business and allow the former property owners, tenants and occupants of said properties located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road time to clear out inventory and give employees time to look for other employment (89 North Center Point Road is currently vacant). The businesses located on the properties shall close on or before March 15, 2016. The City Council further grants Mr. Zoll, all former owners, tenants and occupants of said properties until March 31, 2016 to vacate the premises located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road. All personal property and those items not attached to the building must be removed on or before March 31, 2016. Any personal property remaining at the premises after March 31, 2016, will no longer be allowed to be removed, and

Surrender Keys to the Premises

The time extensions outlined above shall be contingent upon Mr. Zoll surrendering the keys to the property located at 93-95 North Center Point Road to the City of Hiawatha no later than 5:00 p.m. on March 3, 2016. If Mr. Zoll does not surrender the keys to said property by 5:00 p.m. on March 3, 2016, the original Notice to Vacate property by March 1, 2016, shall be in effect and locks to the premises will be changed by the City, and

Certificate of Insurance Naming the City of Hiawatha as Additional Insured -
Mr. Zoll must provide to the City, no later than March 7, 2016, a copy of an updated Certificate of Insurance for the properties located at 89 North Center Point Road and 93-95 North Center Point Road naming the City of Hiawatha as an additional insured under the policy. If Mr. Zoll does not provide a copy of an updated Certificate of Insurance naming the City as an additional insured under the policy by March 7, 2016, the original Notice to Vacate property by March 1, 2016, shall be in effect and locks to the premises will be changed by the City, and

Request for Payment to Cover the Costs of Moving and Relocating the Business -
Mr. Zoll’s request for payment of $150,000.00 to cover the costs of moving and relocating his business is DENIED. Based on the City’s past practice with other property owners, and in accordance with Iowa law, the City shall only reimburse for necessary and actual relocation expenses submitted to the City in the form of receipts showing expenses incurred and as required under Iowa law, 
seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Bruns, Olson, Wichtendahl, Rampulla. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-036 adopted.
Waiving the right to review the Final Plat of Charlotte Brown’s Addition to Linn County within the two (2) mile radius of Hiawatha City Limits

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-037 waiving the right to review the Final Plat of Charlotte Brown’s Addition to Linn County within the two (2) mile radius of Hiawatha City Limits, seconded by Rampulla. Roll call vote: AYES: Wichtendahl, Olson, Rampulla, Bruns. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-037 adopted.
Approving the design of a new commercial development including storage, office and retail tenant spaces to the Hiawatha Design Guidelines for the property located at 875 Edgewood Road

Wichtendahl presented RESOLUTION #16-038 approving the design of a new commercial development including storage, office and retail tenant spaces to the Hiawatha Design Guidelines for the property located at 875 Edgewood Road, seconded by Bruns. Roll call vote: AYES: Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Bruns, Olson. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-038 adopted.
Approving the design of a new commercial development including storage, office and retail tenant spaces to the Hiawatha Design Guidelines for the property located at 2050 Boyson Road

Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-039 approving the design of a new commercial development including storage, office and retail tenant spaces to the Hiawatha Design Guidelines for the property located at 2050 Boyson Road, seconded by Rampulla. Roll call vote: AYES: Olson, Bruns, Wichtendahl, Rampulla. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-039 adopted.
Approving payment of Final Invoice #1 to the City of Cedar Rapids for Hiawatha’s portion of costs for the installation of temporary traffic signals at the intersection of Blairs Ferry Road and Miller Road
Wichtendahl presented RESOLUTION #16-040 approving payment of Final Invoice #1 for Hiawatha’s portion of costs for signals and design for the Temporary Traffic Control Devices Installation Project at the intersection of Blairs Ferry Road NE and Miller Road, and direct City Clerk to make payment to the City of Cedar Rapids in the amount of $47,258.69, using available funding in LOSST dollars, seconded by Bruns. Roll call vote: AYES: Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Bruns, Olson. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-040 adopted.
Approving a Community Collection Event with Midwest Electronic Recovery on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M.
Bruns presented RESOLUTION #16-041 approving a Community Collection Event with Midwest Electronic Recovery on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M., seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Rampulla, Bruns, Wichtendahl, Olson. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-041 adopted.
Approving a Community Collection Event with Cedar Rapids/Linn County Solid Waste Agency on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M. and authorizing Mayor to sign the Memo of Understanding
Downs explained in past years the Linn County Solid Waste Agency did not charged the City for the Earth Day event; this year due to budget cuts, the City has to pay for these services and therefore, the City can limit the collection to Hiawatha residents only.

Wichtendahl presented RESOLUTION #16-042 approving a Community Collection Event with Cedar Rapids/Linn County Solid Waste Agency on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M. and authorizing Mayor to sign the Memo of Understanding, seconded by Bruns. Roll call vote: AYES: Olson, Wichtendahl, Bruns, Rampulla. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-042 adopted.
Approving a Community Collection Event with Heartland Shredding on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M.
Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #16-043 approving a Community Collection Event with Heartland Shredding on Saturday, April 30, 2016 from 9:00 A.M. – 11:00 A.M., seconded by Wichtendahl. Roll call vote: AYES: Bruns, Rampulla, Wichtendahl, Olson. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Norton. RESOLUTION #16-043 adopted.
Rampulla moved to adjourn at 6:48 P.M., seconded by Bruns. Motion carried.

_____________________________

                                                                                               

Bill Bennett, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

______________________________

Kelly Kornegor, City Clerk
